

Meeting called to order at 6:38 pm

Attending: James Thornton, Sharon Chamard, Kelly Ittenbach, Karen Gonne-Harrell, Allen Kemplen; Zoom: Bryan Hawkins, Sj Klein, Mikea Fulton

James will be gone for general meeting Nov.14th - Bryan to chair.

Discussion about downtown walk: greenway was mentioned. Graham commented that there is a small chance that muni is considering a shipping container project (temp housing) in SW corner (potentially) of RV Resort Park, which shocked James.

SJ: Chris Constant did a lot of work to not have concentration of homeless services in Fairview. We need to make sure concentration of services is spread out.

Allen: Muni always looking for places to put folks. Important for us to remain vigilant.

Sharon: We should say what other locations will you be putting these? Small and controlled not a bad thing, but needs to be spread out.

DOT to present at 7:30 pm at general meeting about pedestrian safety. Will be presenting to other councils the same day. Hope 10-15 minutes max, then questions.

Allen to attend next FCC meeting on Nov. 20th at 6 pm. since James is gone.

Discussion about Community Garden: Karen hasn't heard from Taylor. Paperwork moved from legal to Taylor's desk.

Allen: A few weeks ago with Taylor, she said she was really busy. This administration will make it happen. On my top of list of things to do. Should start your planning in the spring. Grant administrator won't do anything; she has adequate progress being made.

14th and LaTouche property still having issues with suspected drug issues. Bryan has reached out to Sgt Eglund. Allen thinks Ad Hoc Public Safety committee should take this on. Ask for a volunteer to chair committee. Bryan to ping APD to come to the meeting if possible. What data is needed for APD to deal with this? Sharon to give resources to Bryan to help community catch these people.

Across from James and Mikea businesses, seeing disturbing traffic patterns. Police have been there, but they (gambling?) seem to be operating in a gray area.

Allen to work on Resolution 2024-14 about pedestrian safety for general meeting and will update Snowfighters Grant progress.

Allen to help write grant with Brad Coy from the muni to Bluebird Foundation for \$100,000 for Hyder Street asphalt art projects along corridor from 9th-15th Aves. Will introduce at general meeting.

No update on lighting contest. Rene may update at meeting next week.

Ari emailed Sharon about Parks Foundation tree planting grant budget. Any funds needed for AARP grant? Allen writing up status report that will include reimbursement request. Will have photos and receipts. Allen to be point of contact per James. \$1500 check for ACDA from block party ready that Sharon will pick up from FCC office. Parks Foundation Grant: Allen put in 3 nominations: One was funded for Eastchester Park tree planting along New Seward Highway. Anchorage Parks Foundation needs confirmation of budget for tree planting. Allen didn't include 6% FCC fee, so need to meet with Parks Dept. and Ari. Two year grant for up to \$25,000 for contracted work. Allen to take lead.

McKenzie Pope email: legislators request nominations (CAPSIS) for legislative projects appropriated. Allen: We have a number of projects historically put in there. Suggests adding in Fairview Snowfighters into the capital budget request. Would love a commercial snowblower and Hi-Viz safety vests with Snowfighters logo. Allen to respond to email.

Meeting adjourned at 7:57 pm